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BULLETIN 
 

Allison Kopf is a sophomore Engineering Physics major at Santa Clara University.  
Active in the University orchestra, her sorority Kappa Kappa Gamma, and Vice 
President of ACM (The Association for Computing Machinery), her primary interests 
are in the fields of computing and green technology with a passion to bring more  
females to the male dominated world of engineering and the sciences. 
 

As a freshman, Kopf’s interest in the world of sustainability and green technology 
drove her to investigate a project called the Solar Decathlon; it was her penchant for 
leadership that ultimately led her to become the Project Manager of the team.  This team captured 
all of her interests in the improvement of society’s environmental crisis, but did it in a different way 
than most other current groups in the world. 
 

The competition is a completely student run endeavor, participating in the U.S Department of  
Energy’s Solar Decathlon.  The Solar Decathlon is a global competition, joining universities from 
around the world in an effort to design and build an 800 square foot solar home.  Santa Clara  
University participated in 2007, clenching third place as the underdogs of the competition, and Kopf 
is inspiring the 2009 team to not only surpass this amazing accomplishment, but to ultimately come 
in first. 
 
Godfrey Mugal has served as the Dean of the Santa Clara University, School of 
Engineering since 2007.  He has degrees in Engineering Science and a Masters 
and PhD from California Institute of Technology in Aeronautics.  Before becoming 
Dean, Godfrey taught at Stanford, receiving the School of Engineering  
Distinguished Advisor Award among other distinctions. He continues his  
association as Professor Emeritus at Stanford. As Dean, he was actively engaged 
in the 2007 Solar Decathlon Competition and preparation for 2009. 

Allison Kopf 
Solar Decathlon Project 

          
 
 

Rotary Week  
 
 
 

Apr  7 ELC       7:30 Anderson Brule 
   Architects Office   

Apr  8 Rota-Arts                    11:15 Summit Center                                              
 Rotary Meeting     12:00 Summit Center 
 
 

  

 

April 25 Rotary Volunteer Day 
Want to Volunteer & Help Out? 

We have two activities to consider. 
 

Rotary Fish Day 
(See info on Pages 3 & 4) 
Guadalupe River Clean-up 

(More info to follow) 
!   Website: www.sjrotary.org  ! Email Attendance Make-ups to:  attendance@sjrotary.org  !  



It’s Time for Spring Firesides! April 26 through May 3, 2009  
 
The Membership Involvement Committee invites you to participate in the upcoming Spring  
Firesides.   If you’ve attended a Fireside before, you know how much fun they are; if you have never 
been, you can expect to have a wonderful time.  Firesides are social events—open to all members, 
which are hosted at a Rotarian’s home or business.  The goal of the Fireside program is to meet 
new people and promote fellowship.  Red Badgers are encouraged to take part, and this is a great 
opportunity to introduce potential new members to Rotary.  Party themes are as varied as the hosts; 
this year Eric Heckman will host a family friendly poolside barbeque, and Alida Bray will host a  
margarita and tamale party at the Peralta Adobe.  It’s first come, first serve—so look for a sign up 
sheet in the lobby, or contact Toni Wise or Alida Bray directly if you would like to host or attend a 
Fireside.  

The Chorus is Underway! 
 
The Chorus, now numbering about 10, has been practicing 
and making great progress in developing their program to 
present to the club on July 8th. As a matter of fact the voices 
are so good, Director Phil Strong has decided not to waste 
this talent on unison singing and go directly to perfecting  
four-part harmony! 
 

Because of that, the Chorus particularly needs more sopranos and basses. So you singers out 
there, come join us at the Summit Center at 11:30 until 12 noon each Wednesday.  

 
 
 

Rota-Arts Night at the Theatre 
 

Tickets are $47.00 with $17.00 from each 
ticket benefiting the Rota-Arts Committee.  
Make checks payable to San Jose Rep and 
purchase your tickets at the Rota-Arts  
Table in the lobby of the Rotary Center  
immediately before or after our Rotary 
meetings on April 8 and April 15. 

 



Rotary’s International Interact Project 
(Hydraid Water Filter System) 

 

If you would like to make a donation ~ 
 

Make checks payable to: 
Lincoln High School Interact Club (Hydraid) 
 

Mail to: 
Mr. Craig Rose, Interact Advisor 
Lincoln High School 
555 Dana Avenue 
San Jose, CA  95126 

 

 

Rotary Fishing Event 
 
This event is 15 years old and provides an opportunity for about 200  3rd graders from 3 local  
elementary schools to learn the basics of fishing and conservation and to participate in a Saturday 
outing with their family. Many of these kids are from lower income families and this outing is an  
opportunity they would not otherwise have. 
 
The event starts with education in the schools about conservation and the basics of fishing such as 
casting and knot tying. Then on Saturday, April 25th, the students are bussed by their school to Ed 
Levin Park in Milpitas. The buses arrive about 8:00 A.M. at the park and the students are greeted by 
Rotarian volunteers and taken to the gathering area next to the lake and provided with fishing rods 
and a fishing kit. They are then matched up with a Rotary volunteer with a ratio of 1 volunteer for 
every 3 students. They are then taken by the volunteer to a spot on the lake where the volunteer will 
help them tie on their hook, bait it and cast it into the water (hopefully). When the student catches a 
fish, the volunteer will then assist with the landing of the fish and then send the student and fish to 
the cleaning station where other volunteers will clean, bag and ice the fish until the student is ready 
to leave. 
 
Around 11:30 the students will return their fishing rods but keep their small tackle box and will line up 
for a hot dog lunch with their family provided by other Rotary volunteers. At 12:30 they will again 
board their buses and return to their schools. The Rotary volunteers will then be provided with a  
tri-tip lunch also prepared by our Rotary cooks. 
 
No prior fishing experience is needed for the volunteers. A short lesson will be available the morning 
of the event for those volunteers who would like it. The main things needed by volunteers are nail 
clippers or a small knife to cut lines, an old towel to wipe your hands and, most important, a love of 
kids. If you are interested in participating but do not feel adequate to handle the fishing part, there 
are other jobs available or you can join with another more experienced volunteer in helping the kids. 
Your friends or other family members are also welcome volunteers. 
 
 This may be one of the most rewarding things you have done in a long time. This might not seem 
like a very exciting thing to you, but to many of these kids, it is a major highlight of their school year. 
If you are able, we would love to have you participate. This year’s event is scheduled for 7:30 on 
April 25th. Please contact Barry Cristina at (408) 938-4932 or email barryc@greenwaste.com. 

Historic Storefront Walking Tour 
 

You are the key!  The Downtown Development's  
Historic Storefront project subcommittee needs your 
insight, facts and interesting stories to enhance an 
exciting downtown project.  The group is compiling 
information that will go into 30-second audio clips  
advertised on 2-foot by 3-foot posters in 20+  
downtown storefronts.  Please take a few minutes to 
visit the Web site, and enter information below each 
photo on their respective pages. 

 

www.SJHistoricStorefront.com 




